November 11, 1930.

To the Honorable Mayor and Board of Aldermen, Town of Chapel Hill, N.C.

#### Gentlemen:

I submit herewith statement of financial condition of the Town of Chapel Hill, as of May 31, 1930, as prepared by the Auditor and with his comments.

In addition to this I wish to include a general survey of the Town Government and the activities of the various departments. The Organization Chart below shows the relation of the departments of the Town Government. (See Chart attached)

## Official Directory

#### Legislative:

Zeb. P. Council, Mayor,
P. L. Burch, Alderman,
B.S. Thompson,
R.D.W.Connor,
M. E. Hogan,
G. M. Braune,
C. L. Eubanks,

# Administrative:

J. M. Foushee, City Manager, B. D. Sawyer, City Attorney, L. B. Rogerson, Auditor, Miss J. A. Osborne, Clerk, L. B. Lloyd, Chief of Police, John W. Foister, Fire Chief.

# City Planning Commission:

R. E. Coker, Carl Durham, Clarence Pickard, A. W. Hobbs, Louis Graves.

## ORGANIZATION CHART

PEOPLE

MAYOR AND ALDERMEN

SCHOOL TRUSTEES AUDITOR CITY MGR. CITY CLERK RECORDER'S COURT

Book 6 Page 62.

REPORT OF THE TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL, N. C.

..........

and En

MI

1

For the Fiscal Year Ending June 1, 1930.

John M. Foushee.
City Manager.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN, TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL, NOV. 12, 1930.

## BOOK 6, PAGE \$3.63.

Mayor Council stated that hit had been suggested to him that he appoint an Unemployment Committee to handle the unemployment problem, this Committee to be independent of the town government, and to receive funds and spend same for any purpose they might see fit, to improve and beautify the time and so to give aid to the unemployed. Mr. Bruce Strowd had offered to furnish the clerical help and take care of the records.

Upon motion of Alderman Hogan, seconded by Alderman Thompson, the Mayor was authorized to appoint an Unemployment Committee, all present voting in the affirmative therefor. The Mayor stated that he would name such a Committee in a few days.

The matter of garbage incineration and the maintenance of a municipal slaughter house was discussed.

There being no further business, the meeting of the Board of Aldermen adjourned.

ZEB P. COUNCIL, MAYOR

Clerk.